
Dear Senator, 

On behalf of the National Women’s Law Center Action Fund, we urge you to remove the AI 
state law moratorium provision included in “The One Big Beautiful Bill Act” (H.R. 1).   

The current language, even with the recently added carveouts and shorter time periods, 
still threatens important state safeguards against uses of AI that lead to discriminatory 
outcomes in employment, housing, health care, credit, education, and more. Further, the 
provision provides no certainty that generally applicable laws and protections, such as 
facial recognition laws or data protection laws, would not be affected.  With no federal 
protections in place, states must be able to protect their residents from the harm posed by 
AI and emerging challenges.   

 Polls consistently show that American voters want more safety measures and government 
oversight of AI and tech companies, not less.  Current uses of AI pose significant harm to 
individuals across the country, with some discriminatory impacts that are particularly 
harmful to women and people of color, such as algorithmic discrimination in the 
workplace, housing, and health care settings as well as the proliferation of nonconsensual 
intimate image deepfakes. Because of the failure of Congress to act, states have played a 
critical role in passing legislation to protect against the discriminatory impact of AI. Those 
laws must be protected and encouraged.       

We urge senators to remove the AI state law moratorium from the final bill.   

 

https://www.google.com/url?q=https://www.google.com/url?q%3Dhttps://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/www.pewresearch.org/internet/2025/04/03/views-of-risks-opportunities-and-regulation-of-ai/__;!!Phyt6w!dvmd7Ost-o6kB6Yzlt7Hq6DiKBeDUh9Cggn6NvHj2uAezsWgEBgw3RAHazqGMkk63pP1raWiaEZ5hQ$%26amp;sa%3DD%26amp;source%3Deditors%26amp;ust%3D1751300644915382%26amp;usg%3DAOvVaw2hYjcSgpyd7aGU1R70gYuj&sa=D&source=docs&ust=1751300645061469&usg=AOvVaw0k0jGvxN3XxUSTvgqnvRDA
https://www.google.com/url?q=https://www.google.com/url?q%3Dhttps://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/www.thecentersquare.com/national/article_9e3c714c-b749-4da9-a536-2fd9e95aae95.html__;!!Phyt6w!dvmd7Ost-o6kB6Yzlt7Hq6DiKBeDUh9Cggn6NvHj2uAezsWgEBgw3RAHazqGMkk63pP1raVKXc0Bzw$%26amp;sa%3DD%26amp;source%3Deditors%26amp;ust%3D1751300644915680%26amp;usg%3DAOvVaw19tzL_rM4LLVSpGQizuSDn&sa=D&source=docs&ust=1751300645061588&usg=AOvVaw0cBzH1H4AzIFEGsbuXsLt8
https://www.google.com/url?q=https://www.google.com/url?q%3Dhttps://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/theaipi.org/april-voters-prefer-ai-regulation-over-self-regulation/__;!!Phyt6w!dvmd7Ost-o6kB6Yzlt7Hq6DiKBeDUh9Cggn6NvHj2uAezsWgEBgw3RAHazqGMkk63pP1raU_GQjbZQ$%26amp;sa%3DD%26amp;source%3Deditors%26amp;ust%3D1751300644915937%26amp;usg%3DAOvVaw2IUjmA9bCRPvjZm_Ia4LP3&sa=D&source=docs&ust=1751300645061703&usg=AOvVaw196icP4uFIwN1Rco6F2mjI

